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B 67
DRAFT-09/15/2011
FINAL –09/22/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For September 8, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:11 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at Berino Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.  
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led and recited by Britany Ramirez, Rosaisela Garcia, and Tania Esquivel.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Interim Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Interim Superintendent’s Report
            Reyes Valtierra, Riverside Elementary Principal, welcomed everyone. Mr. Valtierra said the start of the school year was very exciting and challenging due to the construction. He thanked the board for approving the addition and remold and construction.  He thanked all of his staff for their patience through the different phases of the construction.    Ms. Leslie Guest, counselor at Berino Elementary, highlighted all of the academic and extracurricular activities that students at Berino enjoy.  

            Mr. Nicholas Wohlgemuth from Santa Teresa H.S. proudly announced that their school was awarded the Math performance award for Math Achievement for the second year and the State Rising Star Award from High Schools that Work.  He gave kudos to their department Chair, Ms. Ana Salcedo, and all of the teachers at STHS.      
             Mrs. Jeanine Yanez gave the board information on the Attendance Awareness campaign for this school year.  She went over some of the activities scheduled for both elementary and secondary schools.   Attendance Awareness week will be October 10th through October 14th.  
            Ms. Connie Sifuentes gave information on the Community Awareness Fair. This year the theme will Be Anti-Bullying Awareness and will be held on October 29th.  They are hoping that the parade will be larger than last year and involve more community agencies.  She said that at the Si Se Puede Conference on December 2nd Anti-Bullying awareness will also be addressed.  
            Mr. Yturralde recognized Sheriff Deputy Gonzalez for all the work he does for our schools.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked the administration and teaching staff at STHS and congratulated them on their achievement award.  Mr. Ford thanked Mrs. Yanez and Ms. Sifuentes for their work with the attendance awareness and anti-bullying awareness.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz thanked Mr. Valtierra and Berino Elementary for hosting the meeting.  She congratulated past and current administration for their achievement award.   Ms. Saenz said she supports dual credit and early college high school and that the students today need to be challenged and hopes that HSTW continues working for them.  She enjoyed attending a football game at GHS.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes said she attended the athletic council meeting earlier and was glad that they were able to discuss athletics at the schools as well as Title IX.  She attended the STHS Honor Society induction ceremony where over 30 students were inducted.  Mrs. Viramontes went to GHS to see a student-written Shakespeare play done in Dr. Seuss.  She will be returning to the schools to see how her reading challenge is progressing. She will not be in attendance at the next board meeting, as state secretary she will be attending a western region board meeting.  She congratulated the sport teams on their wins and in representing the district well.       

	
	Gloria Irigoyen thanked Berino Elementary for hosting the meeting.  She congratulated STHS on their awards from HSTW.  Ms. Irigoyen attended the STHS football game and congratulated them on their win and good school spirit exhibited.  Ms. Irigoyen offered her help for the Community Awareness Fair in disseminating information to the mayor and trustees of the City of Anthony.  

	
	Daniel Castillo – absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.   A.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for August 16, 2011 of the  Special School Board meeting. Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.      
B.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the minutes for the August 25, 2011 board meeting.    Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.          

	Consent Agenda
	6.   Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   
       Jose Garcia voiced his concern with the over enrollment being caused by the housing being built near and around Santa Teresa Elementary.  
   

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	Desert Pride Classroom Setup 
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Desert Pride Classroom Setup.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.  

	GHS Master Plan 
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the GHS Master Plan.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:  

	Monthly Budget for The Month Ended July 31, 2011  
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO presented information from the Monthly Budget Report for the month of July 31, 2011.  

	MOU with Pasos Adelante Behavioral Health Services, LLC
	B. Russell Schweiger, Clinical Director for Pasos Adelante BHS has 65 students that they are currently providing services to in the district.  These services are provided with parent permission.  Mr. Schweiger informed the Board that they are currently under new administration and new management.  The MOU presented to the board to look over was recommended by the District’s legal counsel working with Ms. Carolyn Lindau, Compliance Officer and Mr. Schweiger.   

	MOU with Robert Jacquez, MA, LPCC, CCBT Counseling Services 
	C. Robert Jacquez addressed the Board giving them information on how long he has been providing counseling services to students from the District.  Mr. Jacquez expressed that he wishes to continue to serve the students by having an MOU in place.  

	Closed Session
	10.  Ms. Irigoyen made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel.   Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:17 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:05 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	13.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Interim Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:06 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Jennifer Viramontes, School Board Secretary
        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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